BOOSTER CLUB MEETING MINUTES - Wednesday, June 9, 2010

Jammi Welter called the meeting to order and lead the prayer at 6:55 am in the DB library.
Present for the meeting: Jammi Welter, Dawn McMahon, Trudy Breitbach, Jane Becker and Kim Rottinghaus. 

Minutes from the May meeting were read and approved by Trudy Breitbach and seconded by Jammi Welter.
Committee Reports
Finance
We still need to make the payment for the BC pledge to the building fund - $25,000. This will be paid after the softball tournament in July. We received a check for a vehicle donation through the scrap metal drive – thanks to Tim & Jackie Becker. School activity budget payments are both done. BC paid the expenses for both state wrestling and state track. State does not reimburse schools for as much as in the past. 
Merchandise profit YTD @ $8,400.  Concessions YTD profit @ $11.240.

Concessions
Working on concession schedule for softball tournament. Jammi will work on scheduling this at home games, putting schedule in concession stand, etc. 
Football concessions – need to ask Leigh Anne Schares and Rose Weber if they are going to coordinate this again this year. Kim will talk to them both. 


Merchandise and Apparel
All extra miscellaneous merchandise was sold at the rummage sale at the Dew Drop. Deposit over $500 from that sale. Discussion on making sure we do NOT over order extra items to try to sell. We should only order what was paid for in advance through orders so we do not have extra merchandise that is sold at a discount or given away. Our goal is to be as profitable as possible. 
Baseball and softball orders all done and mostly distributed. Discussed the SB order form that the team had separate from the BC order form. Jane will not include merchandise on that order form going forward – offering the same items on two order forms is confusing and also competes with the BC fundraising efforts with selling merchandise. Need to further clarify with all coaches what the BC does and why, and what we would respectfully ask of them to do in regards to selling shirts, etc. directly to their teams and also the general public. 
Discussion on how to coordinate state track and golf in regards to state shirts. This comes up very quickly. Mona’s Originals can also do screen printing on shirts. We could have talked to her about doing the state golf shirts. Going forward, the plan will be to have artwork done in advance for any potential state tournament opportunities.

Also need to make sure we are checking prices on the cost of shirts with various vendors. 

DB Softball Tournament – order forms will go out to our team and community members prior to the tournament. Check with Stephanie to make sure that artwork is done soon and order forms go out so they can be returned by the week of June 21st – also need to confirm the number of extra shirts we order to sell to those who attend the tournament. We do not want to have any left over so we need to look at the quantities and sizes ordered. Kim will talk to Stephanie about this.

Flags for cars – Stephanie checked into this and has one price but a minimum order of 250 flags is required. It was decided that we’d like to check into this further to see if there is another company we could buy these from and not have such a high minimum quantity. We’d like to have these generic DB car window flags ready for football season.

Fundraising

Softball Tournament concessions for 12U tournament on June 5th – went well. Kids who were scheduled to work were there and did a great job. We will put out a thank you in the bulletins for this.
DB Softball Tournament Concessions – Jammi and Trina are working on the workers schedule. We will have to work out the area where shirts will be sold. We have not had anyone volunteer to take over the concessions for this tournament for next year. There are a few people that Jammi and Trudy will approach to ask them if they are interested in doing this.

Fall Shopping Extravaganza – Jammi is working with Brenda Schares to get the information from her from last year’s event (vendor list, marketing info, etc.). They are going to meet in early July. Possible dates for this to be determined – Jane will try to find out when the Fall Play will be and we will schedule around that. 


Old Business

Rock around Ball Diamonds
Jane will contact Ron Thome to get another load of road for the road along first base line.

New Business
State Wrestling Reimbursement
State pays out less each year per wrestler and for hotel expenses. School is looking into another hotel for the team to stay in to save money. This year’s expense was @ $3,000. 

State track expenses $270 – money paid to participants; and state golf was $40. BC also paid hotel expense for state golf - $292.
Change of time for Booster Club Meetings

We discussed what time is best for most to meet each month – 6:30 or 7pm? All agreed on 6:30pm. Kim will put out that notification in bulletins, newsletters, on website, etc. 

Ice Machine

Discussion on how much ice is being used and the relative expense. We do go through a lot of ice for sports practices, etc. and occasionally others use a bag or two of ice which is OK.

BB and SB Scoreboards

Work is being done to get these up and running – fixing loose connections and replacing bulbs (this isn’t as easy as it sounds). Also looking into the speakers to make sure they are working. 

Thanks to Scott Reiter, Bob Demuth, and Corey Carlson’s father for all their help with this. 

Other Business

Officers have one more year. Dawn will continue to do the bookkeeping until Leta is able to merge this in with her new software program. 
IC and DB Activity Budgets – these need to be brought up to date and Leta can do that after the end of the year. We still have a lot of expenses with softball and baseball yet. BC requests that these activity budgets are explained to coaches so they know what they are for and that they are required to work within that budget as much as possible. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 am.
NEXT MEETING WILL BE AUGUST 4, 2010 AT 6:30PM IN THE DB LIBRARY.
Respectfully submitted by
Kim Rottinghaus

PAGE  
2

